
 
 

 
 

SCOPE OF WORK PROVISIONS 

CRAFT/CLASSIFICATION 
Brick Tender 

ID 
102-X-9 

LOCALITY 
Alameda, Alpine, Amador, Butte, Calaveras, Colusa, Contra Costa, Del Norte, El 
Dorado, Fresno, Glenn, Humboldt, Kings, Lake, Lassen, Madera, Marin, Mariposa, 
Mendocino, Merced, Modoc, Monterey, Napa, Placer, Plumas, Sacramento, San Benito, 
San Francisco, San Joaquin, San Mateo, Santa Clara, Santa Cruz, Shasta, Sierra, 
Siskiyou, Solano, Sonoma, Stanislaus, Sutter, Tehama, Trinity, Tuolumne, Yolo, and 
Yuba Counties. 

SCOPE OF WORK 

SECTION 5. This Agreement shall cover all the following designated work within the 
jurisdiction of the Union. The work covered by this Agreement shall include, but not 
limited to: 

(1) Handling and conveying all materials whether by hand, wheelbarrow, hand truck, 
or operation of any type of mechanical equipment such as mixers, pumps, 
forklifts, tusky-type automatic or semiautomatic hoists, etc. necessary to handle 
all materials used on the project, upon arrival at the job site or near the job site. 
All mechanical equipment replacing in whole or in part the work of the mason 
tenders shall be cleaned and operated by the mason tenders. 

(2) Mixing, preparing and tempering mortar and grout and mixing and preparing any 
other material that may be used as a substitute for mortar or grout, by hand or by 
hand or machine, except ready mix grout or mortar delivered to job site. 

(3) The building and handling of any and all trestles and scaffolding and planking 
and dismantling of all trestles and scaffolding inside and outside the structure 
regardless of the height of the scaffolding. 

(4) The cleaning of the site where masonry work is performed by the mason(s) of all 
debris caused by work of the same inside and outside the structure, and the 
depositing of the same in the place designated by the mason foreman. 

(5) The application of all temporary protective coverings which the employer is 
required to provide. 

(6) Such jurisdiction as may be awarded to the mason tenders by the Laborers’ 
International Union of North America. 

(7) The tearing out of all furnace kilns & stills to be rebuilt by the bricklayer. 
(8) The setting of castings on streets, highways and sidewalks. 
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